UNIVERSITY POSTING PROTOCOL
AND COMPLETION OF EMPLOYMENT AUTHORIZATION:

What vacancies need to be posted?

· The collective agreements identify the posting requirements for vacancies that fall within any collective agreement negotiated with Brock University.

· All Admin-Professional & Exempt permanent and term full-time, 12 months or longer vacancies must be posted through HR-EHS.  At any point a term vacancy less than 12 months is known to become 12 months or longer, it must be posted at that point.
· Any position less than 12 months or that doesn’t meet the posting requirements as defined in a collective agreement negotiated with Brock University, does not require posting.
· When new responsibilities are combined with current responsibilities (or a substantial part of current responsibilities), there is no requirement to post.   (In this situation the current position is NOT subsequently replaced.)
When do I complete an employment authorization?
· An employment authorization is required for all contracts or contract renewals of 12 months or more and when a vacancy requires posting.
· Vacancies not requiring posting, do not require an employment authorization.  Instead, the position can be hired through the online contract system or timesheet authorization, where an approving signature online confirms budget to cover all associated costs.  Remember to check the Part-time and Student Employment Rate Schedule or contact Human Resources to determine an appropriate salary prior to making an offer to ensure internal equity.  

If I posted a position when it was limited term, am I required to post again when it becomes permanent?
· If the position was initially posted as limited term with the possibility of renewal, there is no requirement to post if it later becomes permanent. 
· However, if a position was initially posted as limited term or temporary with no possibility of renewal, and later becomes permanent, the University’s practice is to post the job in order to ensure the University has provided opportunity to the public and to ensure transparency of process.

If I posted a position when it was limited term with possible renewal, am I required to post again when it is renewed?

No, there is no requirement to post again for renewals of vacancies already posted through HR-EHS.
How long must the vacancy be posted?

The minimum posting duration is 5 full working days, unless otherwise outlined in a collective agreement negotiated with Brock University.

Why is there a requirement to post vacancies through HR-EHS?

To facilitate a hiring process that is transparent and accessible to all qualified, and will comply with the conditions negotiated in the collective agreements with Brock University.

